





Date: February 8th, 2021

# Circular No: 50/ AY 2020-2021 Subject: Back to school on February 14th, 2021 KG-Grade 10 and parents' meetings

Dear Parents,

I am pleased to let you know that ADEK announced that the schools will reopen physically for all students starting from February 14th, 2021.

At Ajyal Al Falah we believe in quality teaching and learning and working with smaller groups online, has proven to be the best method to keep our students engaged and to validate students' online responses though our interactive teaching platforms.

#### Alternative week model

Therefore, all Kindergarten and Grade 1-4 students will continue with the A and B groups of the alternative week model online, where group B will be online, and Group A will receive Loom videos and activities alternatively. Teachers will continue sending the online subject links to parents to access the classrooms.

Kindergarten teachers will directly communicate with parents.

### Back to school on February 14<sup>th</sup>, 2021

For February 14<sup>th</sup> 2021, we welcome group A at the school.

Our Middle and Secondary teachers look forward to welcoming our Grade 6-10 students who will return to the school as they have missed out on valuable teaching and learning.

#### COVID-19 tests for 12 years and above

Please refer to Circular No: 51.

## PTC Meetings February 7<sup>th</sup> to February 11<sup>th</sup>, 2021

Teachers will communicate with parents through scheduled PARENT-TEACHER-CONFERENCES (PTC) meetings from February 7<sup>th</sup> to February 11<sup>th</sup>, 2021 to discuss students' progress and attainment and will guide parents with the next step of their children's learning.

The school management will take strict measures against students that do not adhere to the school's policies and respect for online learning and we remind parents of the following important

- Students need to be present for every lesson during the day as per their time tables.
- Students' computer cameras <u>must be open to collaborate in the class.</u>
- Parents will be called when students are not attending classes, and are unresponsive.

A Member of Bin Omeir Educational LLC















- Parents will be called when students' have not submitted their homework assignments on time and when they were not cooperative and attentive during online classes.
- Students need to be responsible to submit their assignments with required attachments on the due dates provided by teachers.
- Late submissions will not be graded.
- Keeping up with the curriculum expectations is of great importance and students should take this seriously if they would like to gain success at the end of this academic year.
- Students need to attend the **POWER HOUR sessions** when arranged by teachers to support the understand of difficult concepts or when intervention is needed.

Please call the school nurse Ms. Jae-Ann Banez, at 052 7382 709 for any positive COVID-19 cases.

We understand that the uncertainty and many changes due to COVID-19 can be stressful, so please reach out to us to support you and your families. If you have any questions or concerns, please communicate with us, at (022034525 or 022034501) as we have our students' best interests at heart.

We continue to be guided by the government's regulations on COVID-19, and remind you to please stay safe and healthy.

Yours sincerely,

Antoinette Brown **Principal Director** 









التاريخ: 8 فبر اير 2021

## تعميم رقم 50 / العام الأكاديمي 2020-2021

#### الموضوع: عودة جميع طلاب مرحلة الروضة إلى الصف العاشر في يوم 14 فير اير 2021 إلى المدرسة واجتماعات أولياء الأمور

السادة أولياء الأمور الكرام،

يسعدني أن أخبركم أن دائرة التعليم والمعرفة أعلنت أن المدارس ستفتح أبوابها لاستقبال جميع الطلاب بدءًا من 14 فبراير 2021.

في أجيال الفلاح ، نؤمن بجودة التدريس والتعلم، ولذلك أثبت <u>العمل مع مجموعات أصغر عن بعد</u> أنه أفضل طريقة للحفاظ على مشاركة طلابنا وتحقيق أهداف التعلم عن بعد من خلال منصات التدريس التفاعلية الخاصة بنا.

#### نموذج الأسبوع البديل

لذلك ، سيستمر جميع طلاب رباض الأطفال والصفوف 1-4 مع المجموعتين "أ" و "ب" من نموذج الأسبوع البديل عبر الإنترنت ، حيث ستكون المجموعة "ب" متصلة بالإنترنت ، وستتلقى المجموعة "أ" مقاطع فيديو وأنشطة بدلاً من ذلك. سيستمر المعلمون في إرسال روابط الموضوعات عبر الإنترنت إلى أولياء الأمور للوصول إلى الفصول الدراسية.

سيتواصل معلمو رياض الأطفال مباشرة مع أولياء الأمور.

#### العودة إلى المدرسة في 14 فير اير 2021

في 14 فبراير 2021، نرحب بالمجموعة "أ" من طلاب التعليم الهجين في المدرسة.

يتطلع مدرسونا في المرحلة الإعدادية والثانوبة إلى الترحيب بطلاب الصفوف من السادس الى العاشر الذين سيعودون إلى المدرسة لأنهم فقدوا تعليمًا وتعلمًا قيمين.

#### فحص كوفيد 19 لطلاب 12 عامًا فما فوق

يرجى الرجوع إلى التعميم رقم 51.

# اجتماع أولياء الأمور من 7 فبر اير إلى 11 فبر اير 2021

سبتواصل المعلمون معكم من خلال <u>اجتماع أولياء الأمور من 7 فبر اير إلى 11 فبر اير 2021 ل</u>مناقشة تقدم الطلاب وتحصيلهم الأكاديمي وسيوجهون الآباء إلى الخطوة التالية في تعلم أطفالكم.

ستتخذ إدارة المدرسة إجراءات صارمة ضد الطلاب الذين لا يلتزمون بسياسات المدرسة وبحترمون التعلم عن بعد ونذكر أولياء الأمور بالأمور المهمة التالية:

A Member of Bin Omeir Educational LLC















- يجب أن يكون الطلاب حاضرين في كل درس خلال اليوم وفقًا لجداولهم الزمنية.
  - يجب أن تكون كاميرات الطلاب مفتوحة خلال الحصص.
  - سيتم الاتصال بأولياء الأمور عندما لا يحضر الطلاب الحصص الدراسية.
- سيتم الاتصال بأولياء الأمور عندما لا يسلم الطلاب واجباتهم في الوقت المحدد وعندما لا يكونوا متعاونين و منتبين أثناء الحصص الدراسية عن بعد.
  - يحتاج الطلاب إلى أن يكونوا مسؤولين لتقديم مهامهم مع المرفقات المطلوبة في المواعيد المحددة التي يقدمها المعلمون.
    - لن يتم تقدير الطلبات المتأخرة.
- تعتبر مواكبة توقعات المناهج ذات أهمية كبيرة ويجب على الطلاب أخذ ذلك على محمل الجد إذا كانوا يرغبون في تحقيق النجاح في نهاية هذا العام الدراسي.
  - يحتاج الطلاب إلى حضور جلسات الدعم التي يحددها المعلمون لشرح المفاهيم الصعبة أو عند الحاجة إلى التدخل.

يرجى الاتصال بممرضة المدرسة السيدة جي آن على الرقم 709 7382 052 لأي حالة إيجابية لكوفيد 19.

نحن نتفهم أن الوضع الحالي والتغيرات المتكررة بسبب كوفيد 19 يمكن أن تكون مرهقة ، لذا يرجى التواصل معنا لدعمك أنت وعائلتك. إذا كانت لديك أي أسئلة أو استفسارات، فيرجى التواصل معنا على (022034525 أو 022034501) حيث نضع طلابنا في صميم اهتماماتنا.

نرجوا منكم الحفاظ على سلامتكم وصحتكم باتباع الارشادات واللوائح الحكومية.

تفضلوا بقبول فائق الاحترام،

أنطوانيت براون

مديرة المدرسة









